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8th July 2016  

The theatre and basement works are progressing well. Curtain walling to 

the theatre foyer is awaiting glass installation. Scaffolding is due to be 

struck along the Havil street elevation in the coming weeks. 

Mechanical and Electrical 1st fix is close to completion in the theatre. 

Secondary steel works for the iridescent tiles to the theatre façade are 

due to start over the coming week. 

Brickwork is complete and landscaping to the front of the existing 

building is now underway. 

Both new build and the existing student area are now ahead of schedule, 

with 75% of bedroom doors hung and furniture installed. Floor finishes 

are also nearing completion in the bedrooms. 

Curtain walling to the Pavilion is complete. Roof paving slabs are being 

laid.  

Our crane will be removed from site at the end of the month with no 

road closure required. 

We thank you for your patience while these works are carried out. 

Bryan Haynes, Project Team Leader 
H G Construction Ltd 

 

HG Construction, Southwark Town Hall, 31 Peckham Road, SE5 8UB 

southwarktownhall@hgconstruct.co.uk 

Site opening hours: 

8:00am – 6pm Monday to Friday 

8:00am – 1pm Saturday 
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